MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL OF SANTON DOWNHAM 
HELD ON MONDAY, 22ND JULY 2019 AT 7.00 PM
M I N U T E S
In attendance:   

Michael Mackender (Chairman)

Sylvia East(Parish Clerk)   
George Radford                                        Paul Brown                                       

Gareth Rees            


Debbie Cock                                   
Andrew Butcher
Cllr Phil Wittam  (District Cllr)

Cllr Victor Lukanuik (County and District Cllr)
Public Present : Peter Ridgwell (Brandon)
1)
The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting

2)
There were no apologies received

3)
There were no declarations of interest on items on the Agenda

4)
Minutes of the meeting held on the 8ath May 2019 were duly approved as a true record

5)
Parish Clerk’s Report
The Parish Clerk gave an update of the financial situation and concluded that the Parish Council were in a reasonably good position but needed to be reminded that we should always retain funding for the never ending problems of the roads and the trees.

6)         Parish Councillors Reports
Debbie Cock raised the worrying issue of speeding on the main road through our village and suggested that perhaps the Council could look into the installation of speeding flashing signs.  The Parish Clerk stated that she felt certain such signs would require approval but would in the meantime look into the costings involved. 
Paul Brown raised the problem of the overgrown hedges between Val Lloyd’s house and her garden on the other side of the village road.   The Parish Clerk said  she would speak with Miss Lloyd and ask  if she can get the folliage cut back.

7)
County and District Councillors Reports

Cllr Victor Lukanuik referred to the resurfacing works which were due to start on the 27th July through

Brandon High Street.  He also referred to the Outline Planning for the 450 houses on Peppers Hill, 190 of which would be the first of three stages.  The work on the lorry ban through Brandon still continues and a question was raised as to how this would affect the local businesses.  Cllr Lukannuk advised that local businesses would receive a licence to take their lorries through the town in order to service the businesses.This of course would be an ongoing battle.
Cllr Phil Wittam stated that Greater Anglia had a meeting with the Council and that there had been hope for a last minute reprieve but the situation remains that the station building will go and that there will be a increase from 12 parking spaces to 100 .  Car parking charges will be introduced.

8)         Date of Next Meeting to be Monday, 16th September at 7.00 pm.

9)
The meeting was closed at 8.00 pm.
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